To the Insurance Committee in regard to House Bill 440:

This is my testimony that I support HB 440. I received Medicare, and I got a Medicare supplemental insurance plan under Anthem, because Aetna denied me in 2015. On Oct. 1, 2018, I received notice from Anthem Insurance that it would no longer be in contract with OhioHealth as of Jan. 1, 2019.

OhioHealth owns the only hospital in Athens, Ohio, as well as local laboratory and radiology services, and my primary-care provider for over 20 years. Also, not covered is my ophthalmologist for my macular degeneration, and my orthopedic specialist for my degenerative joint disease. Now in order to see a physician and receive medical or hospital care, I must travel 78 miles to Ohio State University Hospital and clinics in Columbus, which will be insured by Anthem.

As a visually impaired person and cancer survivor seeking continuity of care, I feel this is unacceptable. Even if I change my supplemental insurance plan, the other health-insurance companies and specialists can’t guarantee they will cover my health-care needs.

Healthcare is a right, not a privilege, and should be available to all.
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